
2 June 2022

Excellency,

Further to my letter dated 20 May 2022 regarding the informal thematic consultations on
the “Our Common Agenda” report of the United Nations Secretary-General, and pursuant to
General Assembly resolution 76/6 of 15 November 2021 entitled “Follow-up on the Secretary-
General’s Our Common Agenda Report”, I have the honour to inform you that I have appointed
H.E. Ms Carolyn Schwalger , Permanent Representative of New Zealand, and H.E. Mr .
Mohamed Al Hassan, Permanent Representative of the Sultanate of Oman as co-facilitators
to lead the intergovernmental consultations related to the modalities for the “Summit of the
Future”.

I have the further honour to invite the United Nations system to provide additional
information and regular updates on preparations, as well as provide support to advance this
proposal to hold a Summit of the Future. I have also kindly asked the co-facilitators to report
back on the results of the consultations before the end of the seventy-sixth session of the General
Assembly.

I thank Ambassador Carolyn Schwalger, and Ambassador Mohamed Al Hassan for
accepting this very important responsibility, and I trust that you will extend them your full
support.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers
to the United Nations
New York


